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INDEX TO THE NAMES OF THE "TALES FROM THE ARABIC".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth Brother clx.Then I arose and
fared on a day and a night, till I came to the house of my master, who saw me pale and disfeatured for fear and hunger. He rejoiced in my return
and said to me, 'By Allah, thou hast made my heart ache on thine account; for I went and finding the tree torn up by the roots, doubted not but the
elephants had destroyed thee. Tell me then how it was with thee.' So I told him what had befallen me and he marvelled exceedingly and rejoiced,
saying, 'Knowst thou where this hill is?' 'Yes, O my lord,' answered I. So he took me up with him on an elephant and we rode till we came to the
elephants' burial-place..? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclxix.? ? ? ? ? Then sent I speech to thee in verses such as burn The
heart; reproach therein was none nor yet unright;.So she arose and making the ablution, prayed that which behoved her of prayers (213) and
accompanied the four queens to the palace, where she saw the candles lighted and the kings sitting. She saluted them and seated herself upon her
couch; and behold, King Es Shisban had changed his favour, for all the pride of his soul. Then came up Iblis (whom God curse!) and Tuhfeh rose to
him and kissed his hands. He in turn kissed her hand and called down blessings on her and said, 'How deemest thou? Is [not] this place pleasant, for
all its loneliness and desolation?' Quoth she, 'None may be desolate in this place;' and he said, 'Know that no mortal dare tread [the soil of] this
place.' But she answered, 'I have dared and trodden it, and this is of the number of thy favours.' Then they brought tables and meats and viands and
fruits and sweetmeats and what not else, to the description whereof mortal man availeth not, and they ate till they had enough; after which the
tables were removed and the trays and platters (214) set on, and they ranged the bottles and flagons and vessels and phials, together with all manner
fruits and sweet-scented flowers..? ? ? ? ? Midmost the watches of the night I see thee, in a dream; A lying dream, for he I love my love doth not
repay..When they heard me speak in Arabic, one of them came up to me and saluting me [in that language], questioned me of my case. Quoth I,
'What [manner of men] are ye and what country is this?' 'O my brother,' answered he, 'we are husbandmen and come to this river, to draw water,
wherewithal to water our fields; and whilst we were thus engaged to-day, as of wont, this boat appeared to us on the surface of the water, issuing
from the inward of yonder mountain. So we came to it and finding thee asleep therein, moored it to the shore, against thou shouldst awake.
Acquaint us, therefore, with thy history and tell us how thou camest hither and whence thou enteredst this river and what land is behind yonder
mountain, for that we have never till now known any make his way thence to us.' But I said to them, 'Give me somewhat to eat and after question
me.' So they brought me food and I ate and my spirits revived and I was refreshed. Then I related to them all that had befallen me, whereat they
were amazed and confounded and said, 'By Allah, this is none other than a marvellous story, and needs must we carry thee to our king, that thou
mayst acquaint him therewith.' So they carried me before their king, and I kissed his hand and saluted him..When the king heard this, he said, 'This
proof sufficeth me,' and rising forthright in the night, let bring the youth and the eunuch. Then he examined the former's throat with a candle and
saw [the scar where] it [had been] cut from ear to ear, and indeed the place had healed up and it was like unto a stretched-out thread. Therewithal
the king fell down prostrate to God, [in thanksgiving to Him] for that He had delivered the prince from all these perils and from the stresses that he
had undergone, and rejoiced with an exceeding joy for that he had wrought deliberately and had not made haste to slay him, in which case sore
repentance had betided him. As for the youth," continued the young treasurer, "he was not saved but because his term was deferred, and on like
wise, O king, is it with me; I too have a deferred term, which I shall attain, and a period which I shall accomplish, and I trust in God the Most High
that He will give me the victory over these wicked viziers.".So he opened to me and I went out and had not gone far from the house when I met a
woman, who said to me, "Methinks a long life was fore-ordained to thee; else hadst thou not come forth of yonder house." "How so?" asked I, and
she answered, "Ask thy friend [such an one," naming thee,] "and he will acquaint thee with strange things." So, God on thee, O my friend, tell me
what befell thee of wonders and rarities, for I have told thee what befell me.' 'O my brother,' answered I, 'I am bound by a solemn oath.' And he
said, 'O my friend, break thine oath and tell me.' Quoth I, 'Indeed, I fear the issue of this.' [But he importuned me] till I told him all, whereat he
marvelled. Then I went away from him and abode a long while, [without farther news]..4. The Three Apples xix.When Selim found himself in that
sorry plight and considered that wherewith he was afflicted of tribulation and the contrariness of his fortune, in that he had been a king and was
now returned to shackles and prison and hunger, he wept and groaned and lamented and recited the following verses:.So Abdulmelik went away to
his house, whither he found that the money had foregone him, and on the morrow Jaafer presented himself before the Khalif and acquainted him
with what had passed and that he had appointed Abdulmelik's son governor of Egypt and had promised him his daughter in marriage. Er Reshid
approved of this and confirmed the appointment and the marriage. [Then he sent for the young man] and he went not forth of the palace of the
Khalif till he wrote him the patent [of investiture with the government] of Egypt; and he let bring the Cadis and the witnesses and drew up the
contract of marriage..So he went round about, as the druggist bade him, till the sun grew hot, but found none drinking. Then he entered a by-street,
that he might rest himself, and seeing there a handsome and lofty house, stood in its shade and fell to observing the goodliness of its ordinance. As
he was thus engaged, behold, a window opened and there appeared thereat a face, as it were the moon. Quoth she, (193) 'What aileth thee to stand
there? Dost thou want aught?' And he answered, 'I am a stranger,' and acquainted her with his case; whereupon quoth she, 'What sayst thou to meat
and drink and the enjoyment of a fair-face[d one] and getting thee what thou mayst spend?' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'this is my desire and that in
quest whereof I am going about.'.So El Merouzi went away and the other turned to his wife and said to her, 'We have gotten us great plenty of
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money, and yonder dog would fain take the half of it; but this shall never be, for that my mind hath been changed against him, since I heard him
solicit thee; wherefore I purpose to play him a trick and enjoy all the money; and do not thou cross me.' ' It is well,' answered she, and he said to
her, '[To-morrow] at day-peep I will feign myself dead and do thou cry out and tear thy hair, whereupon the folk will flock to me. Then lay me out
and bury me, and when the folk are gone away [from the burial-place], do thou dig down to me and take me; and have no fear for me, for I can
abide two days in the tomb [without hurt].' And she answered, 'Do what thou wilt.'.96. Adi ben Zeid and the Princess Hind ccccv.When Tuhfeh
beheld this, she called to mind her lord and wept sore and said, 'I beseech God the Most High to vouchsafe me speedy deliverance, so I may return
to my palace and that my high estate and queendom and glory and be reunited with my lord and master Er Reshid.' Then she walked in that garden
and saw in its midst a dome of white marble, raised on columns of black teak and hung with curtains embroidered with pearls and jewels.
Amiddleward this pavilion was a fountain, inlaid with all manner jacinths, and thereon a statue of gold, and [beside it] a little door. She opened the
door and found herself in a long passage; so she followed it and behold, a bath lined with all kinds of precious marbles and floored with a mosaic of
pearls and jewels. Therein were four cisterns of alabaster, one facing other, and the ceiling of the bath was of glass coloured with all manner
colours, such as confounded the understanding of the folk of understanding and amazed the wit..Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun el Hakim bi
Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the, iii. 171..? ? ? ? ? My outward of my inward testifies And this bears witness that that tells aright.
(39).Thief and the Woman, The, i. 278.As for the eunuch, the chamberlain, who had counselled King Dadbin [not to slay her, but] to [cause] carry
her to the desert [and there abandon her], she bestowed on him a sumptuous dress of honour and said to him, "The like of thee it behoveth kings to
hold in favour and set in high place, for that thou spokest loyally and well, and a man is still requited according to his deed." And Kisra the king
invested him with the governance of one of the provinces of his empire. Know, therefore, O king," continued the youth, "that whoso doth good is
requited therewith and he who is guiltless of sin and reproach feareth not the issue of his affair. And I, O king, am free from guilt, wherefore I trust
in God that He will show forth the truth and vouchsafe me the victory over enemies and enviers.".116. Iskender Dhoulkernein and a certain Tribe
of Poor Folk cccclxiv.?STORY OF THE KING OF HIND AND HIS VIZIER..Meanwhile, El Abbas betook himself to his father's camp, which
was pitched in the Green Meadow, by the side of the Tigris, and none might make his way between the tents, for the much interlacement of the
tent-ropes. When the prince reached the first of the tents, the guards and servants came out to meet him from all sides and escorted him till he drew
near the sitting-place of his father, who knew of his coming. So he issued forth of his pavilion and coming to meet his son, kissed him and made
much of him. Then they returned together to the royal pavilion and when they had seated themselves and the guards had taken up their station in
attendance on them, the king said to El Abbas, "O my son, make ready thine affair, so we may go to our own land, for that the folk in our absence
are become as they were sheep without a shepherd." El Abbas looked at his father and wept till he swooned away, and when he recovered from his
swoon, he improvised and recited the following verses:.Sharpers, The Money-Changer and the Ass, The, ii. 41..? ? ? ? ? Fain, fain would I forget
thy love. Alack, my heart denies To be consoled, and 'gainst thy wrath nought standeth me in stead..? ? ? ? ? a. The King and his Vizier's Wife
dlxxviii.With this the king bade the vizier go away to his lodging, and when he arose in the morning, he abode his day in his house..? ? ? ? ? v. The
Sharpers with the Money-Changer and the Ass dccccxiv.? ? ? ? ? t. The Weaver who became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment
dccccix.Trust in God, Of, 114..The kings of the Jinn were moved to delight by that fair singing and fluent speech and praised Tuhfeh; and Queen
Kemeriyeh rose to her and embraced her and kissed her between the eyes, saying, 'By Allah, it is good, O my sister and solace of mine eyes and
darling of my heart!' Then said she, 'I conjure thee by Allah, give us more of this lovely singing.' And Tuhfeh answered with 'Hearkening and
obedience.' So she took the lute and playing thereon after a different fashion from the former one, sang the following verses:.71. Haroun er Reshid
and the two Girls ccclxxxvii.The eunuch thanked him and blessed him and mounting, returned upon his way, following the trace, whilst the
cavalier rode with him to a certain road, when he said to him, 'This is where we left him.' Then he took leave of him and returned to his own city,
whilst the eunuch fared on along the road, enquiring of the youth in every village he entered by the description which the cavalier had given him,
and he ceased not to do thus till he came to the village where the young Melik Shah was. So he entered and lighting down therein, made enquiry
after the prince, but none gave him news of him; whereat he abode perplexed concerning his affair and addressed himself to depart. Accordingly he
mounted his horse [and set out homeward]; but, as he passed through the village, he saw a cow bound with a rope and a youth asleep by her side,
with the end of the halter in his hand; so he looked at him and passed on and took no heed of him in his heart; but presently he stopped and said in
himself; 'If he of whom I am in quest be come to the like [of the condition] of yonder sleeping youth, by whom I passed but now, how shall I know
him? Alas, the length of my travail and weariness! How shall I go about in quest of a wight whom I know not and whom, if I saw him face to face,
I should not know?'.34. The City of Irem dxxxviii.Ali of Damascus and Sitt el Milah, Noureddin, iii. 3..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's
Fifth Brother cliv.? ? ? ? ? Except I be appointed a day [to end my pain], I'll weep until mine eyelids with blood their tears ensue..? ? ? ? ? d. The
Fourth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclix.Fuller and his Wife, The, i. 261..108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.84. The
Devout Woman and the two Wicked Elders cccxciv.Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdar and the Sixteen, ii.
117..This was grievous to the princess and it irked her sore that he should not remember her; so she called her slave- girl Shefikeh and said to her,
"Go to El Abbas and salute him and say to him, 'What hindereth thee from sending my lady Mariyeh her part of thy booty?'" So Shefikeh betook
herself to him and when she came to his door, the chamberlains refused her admission, until they should have gotten her leave and permission.
the-young-christians-guide.pdf
Page 2/5

The Young Christians Guide

When she entered, El Abbas knew her and knew that she had somewhat of speech [with him]; so he dismissed his mamelukes and said to her,
"What is thine errand, O handmaid of good?" "O my lord," answered she, "I am a slave-girl of the Princess Mariyeh, who kisseth thy hands and
commendeth her salutation to thee. Indeed, she rejoiceth in thy safety and reproacheth thee for that thou breakest her heart, alone of all the folk, for
that thy largesse embraceth great and small, yet hast thou not remembered her with aught of thy booty. Indeed, it is as if thou hadst hardened thy
heart against her." Quoth he, "Extolled be the perfection of him who turneth hearts! By Allah, my vitals were consumed with the love of her
[aforetime] and of my longing after her, I came forth to her from my native land and left my people and my home and my wealth, and it was with
her that began the hardheartedness and the cruelty. Nevertheless, for all this, I bear her no malice and needs must I send her somewhat whereby she
may remember me; for that I abide in her land but a few days, after which I set out for the land of Yemen.".Now there remained one after her; so
we took her and drowned her and the eunuchs went away, whilst we dropped down the river with the boat till we came to the mouth of the canal,
where I saw my mistress awaiting me. So we took her up into the boat and returned to our pavilion on Er Rauzeh. Then I rewarded the boatman and
he took his boat and went away; whereupon quoth she to me, "Thou art indeed a friend in need." (189) And I abode with her some days; but the
shock wrought upon her so that she sickened and fell to wasting away and redoubled in languishment and weakness till she died. I mourned for her
with an exceeding mourning and buried her; after which I removed all that was in the pavilion to my own house [and abandoned the former]..? ? ? ?
? b. The Second Calender's Story xii.? ? ? ? ? Lo, since the day I left you, O my masters, Life is not sweet, no aye my heart is light..Therewithal, O
my brother, the locust fell to going round about among the company of the birds, but saw nought resembling the hawk in bulk and body save the
kite and deemed well of her. So she brought the hawk and the kite together and counselled the former to make friends with the latter. Now it
chanced that the hawk fell sick and the kite abode with him a long while [and tended him] till he recovered and became whole and strong;
wherefore he thanked her [and she departed from him]. But after awhile the hawk's sickness returned to him and he needed the kite's succour. So
the locust went out from him and was absent from him a day, after which she returned to him with a[nother] locust, (53) saying, "I have brought
thee this one." When the hawk saw her, he said, "God requite thee with good! Indeed, thou hast done well in the quest and hast been subtle in the
choice.".The eunuch returned and told the king, who said, "Indeed, we have been neglectful with regard to El Abbas. What shall be our excuse with
the king? By Allah, my soul misdoubted me that the youth was of the sons of the kings!" The Lady Afifeh, his wife, saw him lamenting for [his
usage of] El Abbas and said to him, "O king, what is it thou regrettest with this exceeding regret?" Quoth he, "Thou knowest the stranger youth,
who gave us the rubies?" "Assuredly," answered she; and he said, "Yonder youths, who have halted in the palace court, are his mamelukes, and his
father King El Aziz, lord of Yemen, hath pitched his camp in the Green Meadow; for he is come with his army to seek him, and the number of his
troops is [four-and-] twenty thousand men." [Then he went out from her], and when she heard his words, she wept sore for him and had
compassion on his case and sent after him, counselling him to send for the mamelukes and lodge them [in the palace] and entertain them..? ? ? ? ?
"How many a cup with bitterness o'erflowing have I quaffed! I make my moan of woes, whereat it boots not to repine."
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